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Good afternoon. It is one 1 o’clock and I’m David Lukan.
The Headlines:
· South Sudan representative to UN urges the world body to support the country’s peace and development efforts
· More than three million children to be vaccinated against polio
· ICT conference kick offs in Juba
The South Sudan Ambassador to the United Nations, Francis Mading Deng, urged the United Nations Mission in South Sudan to support government efforts to restore peace in South Sudan.

Addressing the UN Security council on Tuesday, Ambassador Mading said there is an urgent need for the United Nations to collaborate with the government of South Sudan to address the practical problems facing the country. 

He said threat of sanctions will not help.
Ambassador Francis Madeng: “It is one thing to condemn the leadership of the country and threaten the imposition of sanctions which, as I have had occasion to say to the council, would only generate adversarial relationship and aggravate the situation and it is quite another thing to reaffirm that the international community went to South Sudan in the first place to support the country, that recent developments may indeed undermine the nature and magnitude of that support but that remedies can be found to restore constructive bases for partnerships in the stabilization and development of the country.” 

The Assistant Secretary-General for Human Rights Ivan Šimonović, has called for accountability for past and present violations of international human rights and humanitarian law in South Sudan.

Addressing the UN Security Council on Tuesday, Šimonović asked the African Union Commission to release their report into the human rights violations committed in South Sudan following the outbreak of violence in December 2013. 

He said Government should also release the findings from its investigations.

Ivan Šimonović: “It is important to continue to encourage the Government to release the findings of its own investigations, and to encourage the African Union to release the report of its Commission of Inquiry. Together, these reports may form the basis of an accountability process that can contribute to ending the cycle of violence and impunity and pave the way to reconciliation and sustainable peace.”

Youth representatives from South Sudan are meeting in Juba to share best practices on using information communication technologies for development.
The three-day conference is the first of its kind and has been organized with the support of UN Educational. Scientific and Cultural agency, UNESCO. 
ICT experts from Europe and government officials from the ten states are attending the conference. 
Authorities in Pariang County of Unity State say more than 2,500 heads of cattle have died of an unknown disease.

Pariang County Commissioner, Monylang Manyil, has attributed the cattle deaths to environmental pollution caused by an oil leakage from damaged oil wells. 

The commissioner fears that the pollution could also affect populations leaving in areas around the damaged oil wells. He has asked the national government to take urgent action.

Roll clip ………………………………………Monylang Manyil 

"Oil wells after the events of the conflict months later where the crude oil leak in these areas and you know happened is that last fall season there was flooding as a result of leakage of crude and floods resulted in the emergence of diseases to humans and animals, and until this moment that I am speaking to you died, more than 2,500 head of cattle and other of other animals, as well as the back of disease in pregnant women and sometimes children are born deformed”

The National Minister of Health is appealing to communities to bring their children to be vaccinated against polio. 

Dr. Riak Gai launched a national polio campaign on Tuesday. 

During this national Immunization round, more than 1,500 social mobilizers and 19 thousand vaccinators will go from house to house to inform families about importance of polio vaccinations

He says 3,500,000 children will be vaccinated across the country in the next four days.

Dr. Riak Gai: “This time we are going to target 3,500,000 children across the country to be vaccinated in two round the first round has just started today 24 February to 27 February and the second will start on 24 March to 27 March. We seize this opportunity to appeal to all our communities to bring their children to polio vaccination wherever they are. Also, this is an opportunity for me to appeal to my partners, especially the international NGOs to support.”  

Meanwhile in Northern Bahr el Ghazal State, the Ministry of Health in collaboration with UNICEF and the World Health Organization has launched a four-day house-to-house polio vaccination campaign

The campaign aims to immunize more than 400,000 children under the age of five across the state. 

The Acting Director General in the Ministry of Health, Albert Anei Mawien, urges the public to support the process

Albert Anei Mawien: “The people whom I want to talk to very much are the vaccinators, women and chiefs. What we are talking about here, is advise ourselves so that the children are vaccinated. All of you, polio is not new to you; it has been shown to you and you can see the children who are paralyzed and other older people who are paralyzed are there. This disease is not good and if it is not good, and the medicine that treated it has been brought, my people let us strengthen our hearts so that our country becomes healthy and we do not hear about polio anymore,”)

The second round of vaccinations will be conducted in March.”  

You are listening to Radio Miraya news.
The US President Barack Obama has congratulated South Sudan’s new Ambassador to the United States Garang Diing Akuong. 

Garang Diing Akuong presented his credentials to the President in a ceremony at the White House on Monday.

President Obama encouraged the new ambassador and says he looks forward working with Ambassador Diing to help secure a peaceful, prosperous and democratic future for the people of South Sudan.

Farmers in Kajo Keji are benefiting from a loan of more than 200,000 pounds from Norwegian People’s Aid (NPA) designed to boost food production in the county. 

Farmers will receive 60% of the money at the beginning of the planting season and the final 40% in the middle of the year. 

NPA Project Officer for Small holder Production and Marketing Michael Wani Geriga says local organizations are also benefiting from the loan to multiply seeds for the farmers.

Michael Wani Geriga: “We have given a total of 207,630 for Kajo-Keji County. This loan is broken into loans for eight farmers groups with total number of 158 members. The other money we are also supporting local organizations which are multiplying good quality seeds so that they are given out to the farmers in the community and we also support people we call stockists – these are private sector dealers who deal with supply of agriculture inputs like seeds, tools instead of farmers going to look for these things in far areas.”

Wani says farmers groups in Terekeka, Yei and Morobo counties are also benefiting from similar loans from Norwegian People’s Aid every year in order to increase food production in Central Equatoria. 

In foreign news, The Democratic Republic of the Congo has launched an attack against Rwandan Hutu rebels in the east of the country. 

The army said Tuesday's attack took place in the eastern South Kivu Province, about 10km from the border with Burundi.

UN peacekeepers in DR Congo withdrew an offer to support the operation because two government generals are suspected of human rights abuses.

The outgoing US special envoy to the region said the government "owes it to its people" to end the threat posed by Rwandan Hutu rebels.

Hutu rebels were involved in the 1994 Rwandan genocide. 

In sports, Munuki basketball club has been eliminated from the division one basketball play-off stage following its loss to Melekia team by 68 – 63 points in the second round match.

The head coach, John Agar, says he hopes his team will perform much better in the next competitions.

John Agar : “The matches was very tight. It was a good game for both of them but that is the game – somebody has to lose and somebody has to win – but we did well. Maybe next year, we can tray more than that. The referees are human beings. They have their mistakes but I cannot judge them. They are learning their mistakes. I can forgive them.” 

And Melekia Basketball club is through to the next round.

Couch William Deang, says he is confident about the team’s performance and has a strategic plan for this playoff competition.

Today, the Black Stars face Citizens’ Team at Juba basketball stadium. 
The first game last week ended in favor of the black stars by 68 – 59 points.

To end the news, here are the headlines once again:
· South Sudan representative to UN urges the world body to support the country’s peace and development efforts

· More than three million children to be vaccinated against polio

· ICT conference kick offs in Juba

And that’s Radio Miraya news. I am David Lukan.
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